
 
 

 

  

DEO Communiqué 
 

 
DATE: July 2, 2015 
 
TO: Regional Workforce Board Executive Directors 
 
FROM: Lois A. Scott, Chief, Bureau of One-Stop and Program Support 
 
SUBJECT: Training and Employment Guidance Letters Update 
 
PURPOSE 
 
This communiqué transmits the following Training and Employment Guidance Letters (TEGLs) 
issued by the U.S. Department of Labor (USDOL), Employment & Training Administration (ETA):  
 

 TEGL 41-14: Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA or Opportunity Act) Title I 
Training Provider Eligibility Transition 

 TEGL 01-15: Operations Guidance Regarding the Impact of Workforce Innovation and 
Opportunity Act Implementation on Waivers Approved Under the Workforce Investment Act 

 TEGL 02-15: Operational Guidance for National Dislocated Worker Grants, pursuant to the 
Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA or Opportunity Act) 

 TEGL 03-15: Guidance on Services Provided through the Adult and Dislocated Worker Program 
under the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA or Opportunity Act) and Wagner 
Peyser, as Amended by WIOA, and Guidance for the Transition to WIOA Services 

Direct links to these can be found at Training and Employment Guidance Letters. 
 
ACTION REQUIRED 
 
This information should be shared with staff and other interested parties. 
 
AUTHORITY 
 
The United States Department of Labor 

http://www.floridajobs.org/workforce-board-resources/policy-and-guidance/training-and-employment-guidance-letters

